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Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 9th November 2010 in the Village Hall Club Room

Present:  Cllrs J Rivers (Chairman), Mrs S Mash, A Mayer, D Lewis, P Lyon, N Thom, Karen Peck Community Warden, 6 members of the public and Mrs Y Osborne (Clerk)

2127.
Declarations of Councillors Interests: None

2128.
Update Register of Councillors Interests: None

2129.
Apologies and reason for absence:  Councillor David Chesson, reason accepted and Borough Councillor Mick Burgess 

The meeting was adjourned for the public session

2130.
To confirm Minutes of the Meeting held on 12th October 2010:  Confirmed and signed as a correct record after 'rosebuds' had been changed to 'rosebeds'

2131.
Matters Arising:  see Clerk's Report – there was nothing to report that wasn't on the agenda. 

2132.
Youth Forum update:  Clerk had delivered letters with regard to the mobile skate park to all the youngsters who had shown an interest in having one in the village but no one had turned up for the free transport to Bethersden.  It was generally agreed that they want the facilities but don't want to be organised by us.

2133.
To consider purchasing a laminator:  It was agreed that one could be purchased at a cost of up to £40.

2134.
To consider requesting a review of the ambulance response time to Wittersham:  Cllrs had all been given a copy of the letter to Mrs Lewis from the South East Coast Ambulance Service which fully explained the number of errors, with apologies,  which had occurred when an ambulance had been called to an incident on the Sports Field.  The Chairman had left copies of the correspondence with various members of KALC who would be raising the issue of poor response times at various meetings.  It was agreed to further explore the possibility of holding a defibrulator in the village.  Clerk to contact the British Heart Foundation and the Primary Care Trust with regard to purchase, funding and training.

2135.
Local Needs Housing Survey:  Cllr Lewis suggested that Southern Housing be asked to assist with the setting up of the survey as Ashford were unable to as the planning application was still valid.

2136.   To report on the meeting held with Martin Vink ABC Planning Dept:  The Chairman reported on the meeting he had attended with Cllr Lewis and Borough Councillor Aline Hicks which had had a positive feeling. ABC will inform the Parish Council, neighbours and those who have made comments when significant changes are made to the plans already consulted upon.  With regard to the Coachworks Mr Vink had agreed that the lack of re-consultation was an error and that they were looking for a mutually agreeable solution to the change in height of the plinth. However it now seems that a completely new application has been requested to include the changes from the agreed plans.  Clerk to check with ABC and to talk with the Applicants.  With regard to Sweatmans site Mr Vink feels that the existing application is unsuitable as to site layout and shop design  but all agreed that the site needs to be developed in an appropriate way.

2137.
To consider the proposed budget for 2011/12:  Cllr Lewis explained the figures produced for Cllrs.   No suggestions for projects for the £3000 had been received so it was agreed that this should be included in the report for the next issue of the Outlook on Oxney and would be discussed at the next meeting.
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2138.
Correspondence: 


a)  Victim Support – further information had been received.  A donation of £100 was agreed.


b)  ABC – Your free trees scheme – Phil Willocks, Tree Warden, had very kindly completed the request form and had been informed that our request had been accepted.  Thanks were given to him


c)  KCC Highways – Areas of concern. Funding was still available for further work.  Agreed to ask for the footway along Poplar Road where the edge is broken up to be resurfaced, vegetation to be cleared outside 19 Poplar Road,  pot holes by the river to be filled and the Peening Quarter Road  sign to be straightened.


For noting:


d)  Kent BTCV – Thank you received for donation to Tree and Pond Warden Scheme


Previously circulated


e)  KCC – Bold Steps for Kent – comments received     f)  KCC – Proposed changes to Planning Application Validation Process


Forwarded by E-mail


f)  Kent Rail Summit held at County Hall     g)  Policing Kent 2011/14 Survey

2139.
To Authorise Payment:


Venus Cleaners – Street Cleaning during October £100 - Authorised


To note – the following payments have been made since the last meeting:


i)  Robert Pudan Inv 30 £252.50 


ii) KALC – Lunch x 2 at AGM £17.00

2140.
Working Party Reports:


a) 
Finance -   Monthly Transaction Statement – Agreed




b)
Planning:  



Decisions received:



10/01001/AS  Dobell Barn, Moons Green – Extension to barn new timber entrance gate, 



brick support column & new section of wall tied onto & to match existing            










           Refused



10/01247/AS  Hill House, Moons Green – Erection of replacement garage to rear of 



dwelling (amended scheme to that approved under 09/0300/AS)                     










           Granted



Considered since last meeting:



Notification to Carry Out Work to Trees in Conservation Area



10/001621/TC Henley Cottage, 25 The Street – Cherry Plum trees x 3 – to fell, Foxglove 



tree – to fell
                                                                                   Support


 
c)
Highways & Footpaths –  Nothing further

d) Open Spaces – The notice board which used to be at the entrance to The Green has been 
refurbished.  Our grateful thanks go to Bernard Thomas for this.  A copy of the Byelaws to 
go in the board.  A copy of the insurance cover for the bonfire celebrations has yet to be 
received.  Chairman to chase.  If it is not received the event must be deferred until it is.

e)
Cemetery –  Following advice it was agreed that Clerk should obtain an official search of 
the Land Registry index map at a cost of £5 prior to going to the County Archives to look 
for proof of ownership of the Cemetery.

2141.
Reports (for noting) from Representatives on outside bodies: 


i)  Parish Forum 20th October – The Chairman gave a short report.  The formula etc for 
calculating the
Concurrent Functions Grants is to be presented to an emergency Parish Forum 
meeting to be held on 1st December.


ii)  Highways Parish Seminar 29th October – Cllr Lyon gave a brief report and was thanked for 
attending.

2142.
Date of next Planning Meeting:  to be advised
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2143.
Date of Next Full Council Meeting:  14th December 2010.  It was agreed to have a short festive celebration at 7pm before the official meeting begins.

2144.
Items for information: 


a)  Trees in the Village Competition.  This report is being circulated and will be on the agenda for the next meeting.  The village had been highly commended.  Clerk holds the certificate which will go in a Notice Board.


b)  Tenterden Lions Club have produced ' A Guide to the Town for people with Disabilities'.  This will be circulated and then held by the Clerk.  It will be available at the monthly Parish Desk.  Further copies can be obtained from Barry Cheesmur.


c)  Potentially cold weather.  Please let Mrs Miriam Lewis know of anyone who might need help.


d)  The Village Hall Management Committee AGM will be held on 19th November at 7.30pm.

The meeting closed at 21.25hrs

For Outlook on Oxney –  Ambulance Service issues




     Looking into First Response for the Village




     Suggestions for £3K projects




     Vulnerable people




     Wish everyone a happy Christmas

